STATUS REPORT

RE-OPENING OF COMMERCIAL ABALONE FISHERY FOR THE PERIOD 1 JULY 2010 TO 5 OCTOBER 2010

1. BACKGROUND

On 18 June 2010 the Minister announced that the commercial Abalone fishery will be re-opened on 1 July 2010. This decision was conveyed to the Abalone Right Holders by the Department in four zonal meetings and in two meetings with their zonal representatives. The requirements for the re​opening of the fishery and management issues were discussed as well as the processes for the issuing of permits.

2. APPLICATIONS FOR CATCH AND TRANSPORT PERMITS

Three hundred (300) applications for Abalone catch permits were received as at 30 September 2010 and 297 applications have been processed and issued. 3 Applications are pending approval of the right transfer applications. As at 5 October 2010, 265 permits have been collected and 32 are awaiting collection by applicants.

As at 5 October 2010 the Department received 44 applications (excluding re-applications) for exemption from the VMS requirement of which 43 were granted approval and there is 1 application awaiting approval. However, 15 applicants applied for extension of their VMS exemptions and are were approved.

There are one hundred and twelve (112) vehicles and eighty seven (88) trailers issued with permits in the Abalone fishery as at 5 October 2010.

The major problem encountered in the processing of permits is shortage of staff members; however, most of the permits have been issued within three days to four days compared to the normal seven days (7) turnaround time.

3. VESSELS

There are ninety (90) vessels issued with vessel licenses linked to 295 commercial Abalone catch permits issued as at 5 October 2010.

4. TOTAL ALLOWABLE CATCH (TAC)

To date 145.88 tonnes of the Total Allowable Catch have been issued to Right Holders and 4.12 tonnes remain unallocated.

5. SOCIAL RELIEF PAYMENT

To date two hundred and ninety two (292) copies of catch permits were provided to Finance to pay the remainder of the social relief payments. Two hundred sixty nine (269) of the 297 Right Holders have already been paid as at 10 September 2010 and that is inclusive of the Legal Entities (companies).

